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From the desk of Pastor Olsen:    

Beginning’s End 
 

“Closing time, every new beginning comes from some other beginning’s end.”  

Song writer Dan Wilson, upon realizing he was going to be a father, recognized that the song 
he was writing was inspired by the birth of his daughter. When you think about this line, one 
can certainly see how fatherhood would be the beginning of another end in a stage of his life. 
When asked, Dan stated that his song is about “joy and possibilities and new beginnings.” 

This is the time of the year for closings and new beginnings. The end of the school year is like 

that. Graduations, whether they are from grade schools or high schools or colleges, mark the 
beginning of some other beginning’s end. It is not a stretch to say that with the number of 

graduations going on, we see the endings of one time in life and the beginning of another.  

It is also a season of endings and new begin-

nings for those who are getting married. Re-

cently I had the joy of attending the wedding 

of Haley, our most recent Deaconess field-

worker. The reception was held at Emmaus on 

a Saturday, then the very next day we had a 

Sunday afternoon wedding for Jesse and The-

resa Steinbacher. People often joke, “Well, 
this is the end of your freedom.”  The reality is 

quite different. Actually, this is the begin-

ning of your freedom! There is a real free-

dom that one is afforded in marriage that 

sees the ending of being single and the start 

of a commitment, a support, a companion-

ship, a trust, that brings about freedom, that 

those who are not married lack.  

If you don’t believe me, then consider that marriage is intended to point to Christ and His 

bride the Church. There is no greater freedom than to be in Christ, to be reconciled, redeemed 

and restored by the Bridegroom who gave His life for the freedom from sin, death and the 
power of the devil to His bride. Clearly, those who are not in Christ, lack the freedom they so 

desperate need. This freedom is afforded to you in the waters of Baptism. 

“Every new beginning comes from some other beginning’s end.” Baptism is the end of the 

old life, the end of the hostile takeover of the power of sin, the end of the reign of Satan in 

your life and even the end of the power of death! Baptism is a new beginning that comes 

from the end of your life without Christ! It is a new beginning that brings forth all the gifts 

that the Bridegroom lavishes upon His bride. As one who is baptized, each day is that new be-

ginning as the old Adam is drowned daily and dies, raising up the new once again.  

Continued . . . 

June/July 2025 

Unity        Family        Faithful        Education        Confessional 



2 

Lamentations reminds us of God’s mercies which are new each morning. Lamentations, that’s 

right, in Lam. 3:23, right in the middle of the entire book, we are reminded of the abundancy of 

God’s mercy that is shown upon us each and every morning we wake. His mercies, His for-

giveness, marks the end of the reign of sin or guilt and shame. It is a new life! 

Have you ever thought about Confession and Absolution or The Lord’s Sup-

per in this manner? Each time you confess your sin, in worship or in private 

confession and absolution, each time you receive the very body and blood of 
Christ upon your lips, that forgiveness is a new life, the old has passed away. 

The forgiveness won for you by the shedding of the blood of your Savior 

has brought you a new beginning. This is what the forgiveness of Christ af-

fords, for where there is forgiveness there is life and salvation. (Go back to 

your Small Catechism and check this out!)  

We are entering into a new season in the church year, the season of Pente-
cost. We watch and learn of a new birth, the birth of the Church. Christ has 
ascended, sitting at the right hand of the Father, and now the Spirit is sent 
forth into the world: 

 “Thus it is written, that the Christ should suffer and on the third day rise from the 
 dead, and that repentance for the forgiveness of sins should be proclaimed in his  name to 
all nations, beginning from Jerusalem.” Luke 24:46-47   

These are Jesus’ words as He appears to His disciples following His resurrection. It is the end of 
the reign of death and the beginning of life forever in Christ. Repentance and forgiveness 
will be proclaimed, preached, in the only name by which we are forgiven, Jesus Christ, starting 
from Jerusalem and reaching out to the entire world.  

This is also a season of ordinations. Men who have been trained to be shepherds, to preach and 

administer that blessed gift of forgiveness to God’s people by His authority, to exercise the Office 

of the Keys and properly Called according to good order within our Church body, are being or-

dained into The Holy Ministry and installed in their first congregations. These men of God will 
now get to administer the end of the old and the beginning of the new.  

But there is one final ending and one final beginning that awaits all of us. No, I am NOT speaking 
of death. For us, death is the doorway to eternal life. In death we still have a problem. Yes, you 

read that correctly, we still have a problem even though we know we die and go to heaven to be 

with Jesus. We leave something behind, something we are separated from that was not intended 

at Creation but is a result of the wages of sin. Our bodies lie in the ground until the resurrection 

of all flesh on the last day. The day when Christ returns to judge the living and the dead, the 

resurrection that Job spoke about so many years ago, that the Apostle Paul declares so joy-

fully and hopefully that awaits us. It is the final ending and the last beginning.  

Listen to these words of Paul from the great resurrection chapter of 1 Corinthians 15:51-57: 

 “Behold! I tell you a mystery. We shall not all sleep, but we shall all be changed, in a 

 moment, in the twinkling of an eye, at the last trumpet. For the trumpet will sound,  and the 

 dead will be raised imperishable, and we shall be changed. For this perishable body must 

 put on the imperishable, and this mortal body must put on immortality. When the perisha-

 ble puts on the imperishable, and the mortal puts on immortality, then shall come to pass 
 the saying that is written: “Death is swallowed up in victory.” “O death, where is your victo

 ry? O death, where is your sting?” The sting of death is sin, and the power of sin is the 

 law. But thanks be to God, who gives us the victory through  our Lord Jesus Christ.”   
                 Continued . . . 



What great joy! What great hope! What great Good News! This is the ending and 

the beginning we await and yet, we already have this in our grasp! Yes, you have 

this inheritance given to you, this gift of bodily, resurrected, perfected life forever in 

Christ, given to you in Baptism. This is your hope and future! This is the promise 
made to you by God Himself, and as He never failed on any of His promises, this 

promise is yours now and not yet fully realized until He returns.  

But I would be amiss if I ended this article here, because verse 57 is not actually 
the end of that chapter! There is an oft forgotten verse, a verse that gets over-

looked because of all the wonderful Good News that was just given. We should not 

overlook it. After giving all of this joy and hope, Paul speaks to the Church in Corinth 

with a “Therefore.” In other words, in knowing all of this, in believing this truth, in 

knowing the work of Christ that has come and has yet to come, St. Paul declares in 

verse 58, 

  “Therefore, my beloved brothers, be steadfast, immovable, always abounding 

 in the work of the Lord, knowing that in the Lord your labor is not in vain.”  

You see our work here has NOT ended! There is work yet to be done, a good work 

that is not in vain because it is work done in the Lord! We are all called, not just 

pastors, not just teachers, but each of us as the body of Christ, beloved brothers 

and sisters, to be steadfast. This Greek word here can also mean to be firm, stand-

ing strong. Until Christ calls you home, you have work yet to do, a good work, a nec-
essary work, a work that is done in the Lord.  

This work that you do comes from a new beginning, the new beginning in Christ, a 

baptized child of God, a child who has been created by God’s handiwork, redeemed 
by Christ by His blood, and sanctified by the work of the Holy Spirit.  In this work that 

you accomplish for your neighbor in love, you do so knowing that in Him, that labor, 

that work, is NOT in vain.  

Out of the great love that has been poured out upon you and the ultimate new 

beginning that you have yet to look forward to, a promise given and make per-

fect in Christ, you joyfully work in love for your neighbor.  You do so as one who 

is Baptized into Christ, the One who is both the beginning and the end! AMEN.  

 

Blessings in the Resurrected and Ascended Christ,  

 

 

Pastor Olsen  
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Cecilia Diehm  

with parents Eric and Tiffany 
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First, we want to say a special THANK YOU to all who helped 

with the Easter Breakfast - those who set up, prepped food, 

baked, and helped clean up.  We served 104 and have donat-

ed money set aside for the 125th anniversary expenses. 

Pizza Hut discount cards are still available, and there are 

two months yet until expiration.  See Mary Lunz if you need 

any for yourself or for gifts. 

 Our annual church picnic will be shared with school families 

this year and be held on September 14. Details will follow as 

the date gets closer.  

We have scheduled an extra Guild meeting on Wednesday, 

August 13th at 9:00am for picnic planning. Mark your calen-
dars now to attend and help with the plans. 

The Guild will be taking a break for most of the summer, as we usually do.  Our final meet-

ing before the end of our service year is: Wednesday, June 11th at 9:00am at Joanna's Res-

taurant, 3720 W. Jefferson Blvd. to celebrate our labors.  Please plan to attend. 

      
Blessing to all for a safe and restful summer! 
Barb Kanning, Secretary 

Women’s Guild Update 

Summer Hours 

Beginning Monday, June 9, to Friday, August 8, the Church 

Office will be open Monday to Thursday from 9:00 am to 

2:00 pm, and on Friday from 9:00 am to Noon. 
 

Independence Day 

The church Office will be closed on Friday, July 4th.  We 

hope everyone has a safe, enjoyable holiday! 

Church Office  



Letter from the Principal 

Another School Year Comes to a Close. 

As the final days of school have passed and 

the once-bustling halls now rest in peaceful 
quiet, we take a moment to reflect on an in-

credible year filled with learning, growth, and 

countless moments of joy. 

We proudly celebrated our 8th Grade Gradu-

ation, honoring a remarkable class of stu-

dents who are now stepping confidently into 

their next chapter. From Field Day fun to 

meaningful moments during our final Chapel 
at the Cross, this year ended with spirit and 

grace. 

Throughout the year, students enjoyed mem-

orable field trips, including a special class trip 

to Washington, D.C. that brought history to 

life. We were thrilled by student talent in musical performances, cheered on our teams during 

athletic events, and even welcomed local heroes for an exciting K-9 demonstration that left a 

lasting impression. 

We are deeply thankful for the unwavering support of the church community, whose prayers, 

presence, and partnership continue to bless our mission and enrich the lives of our students. 

Now, with the classrooms quiet and our students beginning their well-earned summer break, 

we pause to say thank you—to our families, teachers, staff, and supporters. You’ve made this 

year unforgettable. 

We look forward to welcoming you back in the fall for another year of faith, learning, and com-

munity. 

Blessings, 
Esther Spanos, Principal 
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Sukhman Nagra, an 8th grade graduate, receives his 

diploma from Principal Spanos, School Board Chair Sam 

Rose, Rev. Olsen, and 8th grade teacher Mrs. Stockinger. 

Teachers, church mem-

bers, family, and friends 

congratulate the 8th 

grade graduates. 



7 



8 

On Tuesday, May 27 we closed out another year with our Closing Program 

and PreKindergarten graduation service. Each class sang two songs that 

they had enjoyed throughout the year. These songs included Jesus songs, 

Christmas songs and silly songs. They showed their parents how they knew 
the Pledge of Allegiance and The Lord’s Prayer. We are thankful to God for 

another year of sharing His love to His littlest of children! 

 

On Thursday, May 29 we had our annual Preschool day at the Zoo. We 

had beautiful weather and it was a great day to make some final connec-

tions with our Preschool families before summer break! 

 

As we prepare for next school year we are looking for two part-time 
aides. If you know of anyone who would like to work 20 hours a week and 

enjoys 3-5 year olds and lots of hugs, send them to Mrs. Olsen for more 

information. 

 

Our Preschool room is full with a waiting list but we have a few openings 

yet in PreK if you know of anyone looking for a preschool, be sure to send 

them our way! 

 
In Christ, 

Joann Olsen, Preschool Director 

News from Preschool  

Summer Travel 

Church Locator 

As you travel this summer, be sure to check the LC-MS website for churches to visit while away 

from Emmaus.  

Go to locator.lcms.org to find the nearest church to your destination.  

https://locator.lcms.org/
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June 9 Elders at 6:30 pm 

June 11 
Women’s Guild at 9 am  
Meet at Joanna’s Restaurant 

June 17 Council at 7 pm 

June 22 Rev. McMiller Mission Presentation 

June 29 5th Sunday Matins 

July 4 
Happy Independence Day!  
Office Closed 

August 13 First Day of School  
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Pentecost 



2024-2025 Officers, Board Chairmen & Head Elder of Emmaus Lutheran Church 

 

President:    Vice President:   Secretary:    Treasurer:   

Paul Stockinger  {Vacant}   Dr. David Reichwage Gregg Kiess 

 

Business Manager:   Board of Outreach:    Board of Christian Service: 

Jamelyn Rigdon  Members of Emmaus  Stacey Durlacher  

 

Board of Christian Education:      Board of Finance:    Board of Parish Publicity & Promotion:   

Jessica Barkdull       Gregg Kiess   {Vacant} 

 

Board of Properties:   Emmaus School Board: Board of Elders:   

Chris Durlacher  Sam Rose    James Heeren, Chairman 

 

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Emmaus Lutheran Church 

8626 Covington Road 

Fort Wayne IN 46804 
 

Phone: 260.459.7722 

 

www.emmausfortwayne.org 


